Last Monday, April 15th, as part of the National Volunteer Appreciation Week Kick-off, the Arc invited our “A-Team!” Coaches to the Key Volunteer Recognition Ceremony sponsored by the Volunteer Center of Durham.  We enjoyed a delicious lunch at the Durham Hilton with speakers such as Verla Insko NC House of Representatives, and Mike Woodard, NC Senate.   Key Awards are presented to community members that outstandingly serve two or more years in a volunteer position improving the lives of its community members.  The Arc’s A Team consists of Cooking Class Coordinator Sherry Anscher; Lead Petals with a Purpose Becci Ritter, Assistant Linda Kolstee-Ozkaynak; Run for Fun Club Coaches Scott Pate and Assistant Blake Aiken; Spin Coach Zinaida Mahmutefendic and James Haworth; and HOOPS Basketball Coach Ayman Sorial!  
I’d like to thank and highlight our Arc Coaches who, generously volunteer their time, energy, and spirit as role models encouraging our Arc participants to lead healthy and productive lifestyles.  Our spotlight today features an interview with Spin Coach James Haworth, in his own words….

· How did you become acquainted with the Arc?

I myself am a Self-Advocate and I needed to find a job; preferably one that I liked.  The NC Division of Vocational Rehabilitation referred me to a job coach at the Arc.  
•        How did you decide to become a volunteer?

I didn't want to spend my time watching TV; I wanted to do something social and productive.
•        How does volunteering with the people of the Arc make you feel?

It makes me feel good because I am helping people in need.

•        Would you recommend to a friend to volunteer?

Of course!!  It is a fun, social atmosphere where one can learn and help people at the same time. 

•        If you could solve any one of the world’s problems, what would that be and why?

 People don't tolerate each other’s differences enough.  I'd like to find ways to rectify that - to encourage acceptance and understanding of each other’s differences.
I would also like to add that Coach James is employed part time at Extraordinary Ventures (http://www.extraordinaryventures.org/) working as an EV Bus Crew Supervisor!
